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Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
February 10, 2020
Columbus Zoo

Board Members Present: Dr. David Lee, Phil Smith, Heather Ditty, Craig Baldridge, Betty Clark, Bob Hoying, Dave Cecutti, Doug Baker, Frank Willson, Amy Numbers, Eric Belfrage, Pete Fingerhut, Jennifer Ruiz, Michele Brenner, Dr. William Burke, Gerrilyn Rozich, Tim Lecklider
Board Members Absent: Clay Rose, Michael O’Malley
Guests: None
Staff: Scott Dring, Sara Blatnik, Meg Berno, Katie Rich
Board Action Items:
· Betty Clark made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda as presented. Gerrilyn Rozich seconded. All approved.
· Staff will be sending an invitation to social event at the Bureau Offices on Friday, March 13 as preview to the Pedestrian Bridge Opening.
Detailed Minutes:

I.  Welcome/Call Meeting to Order

a. Welcome – Dr. Lee welcomed guests to the Columbus Zoo for the first meeting of 2020.
II.  Consent Agenda


a. Consent Agenda Approval – Betty Clark made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda as presented. Gerrilyn Rozich seconded. All approved.
b. Financials – A summary of the financials for January 2020: Staff provided the financials earlier in the week as part of the Consent Agenda. Fiscal Year-To-Date bed tax revenue thru the month of November totaled $700,839 an increase of 7.7 percent from FY19 and a 10.8 percent increase vs. the YTD budget of $625,000. The current total in the checking and saving accounts through January is $313,787.49. Account receivables total $78,950 due to the billing for the Destination Guide Partnership. It is the Bureau policy to have at least 15 percent of the overall budget for the reserve fund and the reserve fund balance stands at $200,000. Through January, total expenses year-to-date stand at 48.3 percent and the total incomes year-to-date stand at 65.8 percent. All account lines are where they should be at the beginning of the fiscal year. All account lines are where they should be at the beginning of the fiscal year. The Bureau’s Executive Committee reviews and the Finance Committee receives detailed financials on a monthly basis.

III.  Executive Committee Report
a. Board of Directors – Dr. Lee noted there is an opening on the Board for a City of Dublin Representative with the departure of Michelle Crandall. This is a non-voting Board Member. Dana McDaniel, Dublin City Manager, will provide his recommendation in the next month. Orcun Turkay has resigned as hotel representative on the Board due to additional travel for his position at the AC Marriott. The Executive Committee has appointed Jennifer Ruiz from the Courtyard by Marriott to fill the open position. Jennifer gave some information on her background.
b. 2019 Hotel Data – Scott shared the Dublin hotel performance results for 2019. The results come from Smith Travel Research and the City of Dublin. Bed tax revenue reached a record of $3,627,273; occupancy rates reached 73.5% and average daily rate also reached a record level of $111.43. Based on 2019 data, each one percent increase in occupancy rates represents nearly $900,000 in total hotel revenue and more than $54,000 in bed tax revenue. Scott noted that occupancy rates have dramatically increased since the Bureau launched its regional campaign in 2016 – the weekend occupancy rates between April – August (the timeframe of the campaign) has increase from 76% in 2015 to a record of 87% last year.
The greatest opportunity for growth is weekends during the month of December – February. Occupancy rates during that period for Dublin’s hotels is 55 percent vs. 85 percent for weekends during the remaining months of the year.
c. Dublin Fieldhouse – Bob provided an update and showed a video and images on the Dublin Fieldhouse. Some of the key points included: City Council Work Session on the project in the next month or so; Fieldhouse will be renamed and will feature a name that conveys more of a community space vs. just a sports complex; there will be 3,000 parking spots available with more to come and have a parking agreement with Wendy’s for evenings and weekends; will hold up to 5,000 people for events, concerts, graduation, etc.; Bob presented a preliminary timeline that included the facility opening in September 2022; facility may feature up to 8 volleyball courts and 6 basketball courts. 
Scott noted that the facility will very likely utilize bed tax revenue for the project and that there will be a reduction in revenue for the Bureau. It has yet to be determined how much of a reduction or when the reduction will occur. Scott said this facility will generate additional bed tax and economic impact for the City and any initial loss would be in the short-term. Scott reiterated that staff is 100 percent in support of this project as it has been a vision for the Bureau for more than 10 years. Dr. Lee reiterated that this will be a great amenity for the City of Dublin and will benefit the DCVB for years to come.
IV.  Executive Director Report 
a. Sales & Marketing Plan Results – Scott noted the updated Sales & Marketing Plan results are included in everyone’s packet. The new updates are in red and staff continues to make great progress. Josh provided an overview and results from the Group Tour and Bus Market. He noted that staff attends several trade shows annually to generate leads and book new business. Shows in the past few months include, American Bus Association, where he met with 27 tour operators and already booked 3 buses, and the Heartland Travel Showcase and Ontario Motorcoach Association, with nearly 50 appointments and several booked bus tours.
b. Downtown Dublin – Scott is working with the City of Dublin to create a policy and framework for future events to be held at the new Riverside Crossing Park in Downtown Dublin. The City of Dublin hopes to create a Committee within the Downtown Dublin Strategic Alliance to help shape the policy.
c. St. Patrick’s Day Weekend – Staff has been working with the Downtown Dublin Strategic Alliance on a series of event to celebrate the opening of the Dublin Pedestrian/Bicycle Bridge on March 13. Dublin’s State of the City will be held on March 12. The Bureau will host a reception at its office in the early evening of March 13 – more details to follow. 
d. Board Orientation – Scott noted that staff will be offering a Board Orientation as a refresher course for those Board Members that are interested. The orientation lasts less than one hour and will include lunch at the Bureau. 
V.  Columbus Zoo Update 
Pete provided an update and overview of the Columbus Zoo. Some of key points included: Zoo hosts 2.5 million visitors annually; Adventure Cove will open on May 26 and feature Sea Lions and 28 acres at the cost of $42 million; Zoombezi Bay will be opening a new Lazy River with swim-up bar and adult area.
VI.   Industry Roundtable/Other
Doug Baker noted that Dublin City Schools will hold its groundbreaking event on April 16 for the 5th middle school (yet to be named); Next year will be the opening of two new elementary schools and the central preschool in the old Administration Building. Dr. Burke said the Medical Exploration Camp will begin in the 3rd week of June. Betty Clark provided information on the Miracle League, which will host its 15th year with 300 athletes this summer. 
· Board of Trustees Meeting – Thursday, April 16, Noon, Muirfield Village
“People in our places, feet on our streets, heads in beds”
